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Rapex Notification System

The Rapid Alert System for NonFood Products (RAPEX)

 Weekly overview report of RAPEX notifications
week 46  2014
Level

Type

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

No.
Ref.

1
A12/1809/14

Notifying
country

Germany

Product

Category: Motor
vehicles
Product: Passenger
car
Brand: Nissan
Name: Altima,
Pathfinder, Leaf,
Sentra, NV 200
Type/number of
model: Type: L33,
ZEO, R52, B17,
M20; models: Altima
Sedan, Leaf,
Pathfinder,
Pathfinder Hybrid,
Sentra, NV 200, NV
200 Taxi

Risk

Injuries
The deployment
parameters for the
passenger airbag
may not be adapted
to the passenger's
body weight if the
passenger is an
adult. There is
therefore no
guarantee that the
airbag will provide
sufficient protection.

Measures
adopted
by
notifying
country

Products
were
found and
measures
were
taken
also in:

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users

Batch
number/Barcode:
The vehicles
affected are those
produced in 2013
and 2014.
OECD Portal
Category:
77000000 
Automotive
Description:
Passenger car.
Country of origin:
United States
No pictures are
available
Serious
risk

Consumer
products

2
A12/1810/14

Portugal

Category: Motor
vehicles
Product: Motorcycle
Brand: Honda
Name: NSS300
FORZA, MSX125
and SH Mode
Type/number of
model: Unknown

Injuries
The resin bracket
inside the fuel pump
can become
deformed, reducing
the clearance with
the impeller and
causing the fuel
pump to fail. If the
fuel pump should
fail, it could cause
the engine to not
start or stall while

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Batch
number/Barcode:
Model years: 2013
(NSS300 FORZA),
20132014
(MSX125) and 2013
(SH Mode).
Production periods
(Thailand): 26 June
2013  9 October
2014 (NSS300
FORZA), 22
February 2013  17
October 2014
(MSX125).
Production period
(Vietnam): 1 July
2013  1 September
2014 (SH Mode).

riding without being
able to restart the
engine.

OECD Portal
Category:
77000000 
Automotive
Description:
Motorcycle.
Country of origin:
Thailand,
Vietnam
No pictures are
available
Serious
risk

Consumer
products

3
A12/1811/14

Spain

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Babies'
clothes
Brand: Oh! Soleil
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: Ref.
numbers: dresses
(142VBP); romper
suits (142RAN);
short pants
(142POLL2) and T
shirts (142BB1).

Choking
The products
contain small parts
(the buttons) which
can easily detach
and be swallowed
by small children,
causing choking.

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border

The products do not
comply with the
relevant national
standard UNE
40902.

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown
OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: Babies'
clothes, comprising:
a dress, a romper
suit, a pair of short
pants and a T shirt.
They bear a label
showing the brand,
the telephone
number and the web
page, the reference,
colour and size.
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Country of origin:
India

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

4
A12/1812/14

Hungary

Category: Electrical
appliances and
equipment
Product: Travel plug
adapter
Brand: Stalo
Name: Travel
Adapter Universal
Type/number of
model: Art. 102576
Batch
number/Barcode: 8
712349 025768 (on
the label); 8 712349
806671 (on the
packaging)

Electric shock
Due to the design of
the plug adapter,
there are accessible
live pins when the
adapter is
connected to the
mains. It is possible
to connect Class I
devices (which
should be earthed)
but there is no
connection to
electrical earth.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users

The product does
not comply with the
relevant standard
IEC 60884.

OECD Portal
Category:
78000000 
Electrical Supplies
Description: White
universal plug
adapter with
telescopic pins, and
a grey manually
folding “EUROPE”
plug. Packaging:
blister.
Country of origin:
China

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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risk
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Consumer
products

5
A12/1813/14

United
Kingdom

Category:
Cosmetics
Product: Skin
lightening cream
Brand: Kohinoor
Chemical
Name: Tibet Snow
Type/number of
model: Unknown
Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

Chemical
The product poses
a chemical risk
because it contains
lead (measured
value: 230 mg/kg).
Exposure to lead
must be avoided
because it is
harmful for human
health.

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border

The product does
not comply with the
Cosmetic Products
Regulation.

OECD Portal
Category: Beauty /
Personal Care /
Hygiene
Description: Skin
lightening cream in
small blue jar with
no labelling or
markings inside.
Packaging: small
cardboard box with
pictures of a fair
skinned lady and a
mountain scene at
the front.
Country of origin:
Pakistan

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

6
A12/1814/14

Hungary

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Children’s
outfit of two parts
Brand: HONG

Injuries,
Strangulation
The presence of the
drawstrings in the
hood and in the
waist area could
lead the drawstrings

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: B111
Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown
OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing

to be trapped during
various activities of
a child, causing
strangulation or
injuries.

product from
end users

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

Description: Red
and white outfit for
children consisting
of trousers and
sweatshirt with hood
and zipfastener.
The hood of the
sweatshirt includes
a nonfixed
drawstring with
toggles and knots at
the ends. The
waistband of the
trousers includes an
unattached
drawstring with free
ends. Size: 134,
140.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

7
A12/1815/14

Spain

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Ladies’
shoes
Brand: W.A.G. (we
are good)
Name: Unknown

Chemical
The products pose
a chemical risk
because they
contain Chromium
(VI) (measured
value up to 3.7
mg/kg). Chromium
(VI) is classified as
sensitising and may
trigger allergic

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Type/number of
model: Model: 1820

reactions.

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown
OECD Portal
Category:
63000000 
Footwear
Description: Ladies’
moccasin type
shoes in black
colour. The brand is
marked on the
insole. Description
of the packaging: a
cardboard box
bearing the brand
name.
Country of origin:
Bangladesh

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

8
A12/1816/14

Hungary

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Girls'
swimsuit
Brand: Jin Niao
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: 0032
Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

Injuries,
Strangulation
The functional cords
to be tied in the
back and in the
neck may become
trapped during
various activities of
the child, causing
injuries or
strangulation.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: Striped
swimsuit decorated
with a snail, sun and
cloud patterns and
inscriptions. The
swimsuit can be tied
with functional cords
in the neck area and
on the back. Sizes of
the sample: 28, 32,
34.
Country of origin:
Unknown
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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products

9
A12/1817/14

Hungary

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Children's
trousers
Brand: Grace
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: WT9314
Batch
number/Barcode:
5999011593142

Injuries
The unattached
drawstrings in the
waist area may
become trapped
during various of
activities of a child,
causing injuries.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: Pink
leisure trousers. The
waistband of the
trousers has
drawstrings with
knotted ends.
Sizes of the sample:
122134
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

10
A12/1818/14

Germany

Category:
Machinery

Injuries

Voluntary
measures:

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Product: Remote
control garage door
Brand:
Schellenberg
Name: Drive 550 A
Type/number of
model: Product ref.:
60955; serial
numbers 10010001
to 120601700 are
affected
Batch
number/Barcode:
4003971609551

The closing force of
the garage door is
too high. The
system takes too
long to switch off.
The machine
control system does
not reliably reverse.
The user can
consequently be
crushed by the
door.

Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market

The product does
not comply with the
Machinery
Directive.

OECD Portal
Category:
58000000  Cross
Segment
Description: Electric
garage door with
remote control.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

11
A12/1819/14

Slovakia

Category: Electrical
appliances and
equipment
Product: Battery
charger
Brand: SDNMY
Name: Digital
Power Charger
Rechargeable
Batteries
Type/number of
model: M106
Batch
number/Barcode:
6929913004186
OECD Portal
Category:
78000000 
Electrical Supplies
Description: Battery
charger made of
white plastic
material with an
integrated mains
plug. Packed in a
transparent plastic
blister.

Electric shock
The electrical
insulation is not
sufficient and the
clearance
/creepage distances
between the
primary and
secondary circuits
are not sufficient.

Voluntary
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures

The plastic material
is not sufficiently
resistant to heat and
the protection
against electrical
overload is not
sufficient.
The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Low Voltage
Directive and the
relevant European
standard EN 60335.

Country of origin:
China
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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risk
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Consumer
products

12
A12/1820/14

Slovenia

Category: Toys

Injuries

Product: Plastic
swing

The plastic part of
the swing is not
sufficiently resistant
and it may collapse,
children may fall
from the swing and
suffer injuries.

Brand: CONACORD
Name: Schaukeln
(Swing)
Type/number of
model: Art No.:
365440
Batch
number/Barcode:
Barcode:
4004947365440
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games
Description: Plastic
swing for children of
13 years, available
in different colours.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

13
A12/1821/14

Germany

Category:
Protective
equipment
Product: Working
gloves
Brand: Tegera by
ejendals
Name:
Lederhandschuhe
(Leather Gloves)
Type/number of

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users

In addition, the
swing seat is
attached to the
means of
suspension only
with knots, which
may easily loosen,
and the warning
and instructions are
not adequate and
this may lead to
incorrect
installation.
The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 718.

Chemical
The product
contains Chromium
(VI) (measured
values up to 79.4
mg/kg).Chromium
(VI) is classified as
sensitising and may
trigger allergic
reactions.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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model:
Model:105/12 1851
Batch
number/Barcode:
14013724800101

Personal Protective
Equipment
Directive.

OECD Portal
Category:
85000000  Safety /
Protection  DIY
Description:
Leather gloves,
unlined, of full grain
bovine leather and
cotton. Colours blue
and beige.
Reinforced index
finger, reinforced
fingers and thumbs,
180degree ribbing,
for heavy work.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

14
A12/1822/14

United
Kingdom

Category:
Cosmetics
Product: Skin
lightening product
Brand: Laboratoire
Pharmaplus
Name: 55H+ Paris
Efficacité Extrême
Type/number of
model: Unknown
Batch
number/Barcode: 0
98864 00105; Batch
number: 112154;

Chemical
The product
contains 3.1% by
weight of
hydroquinone.
Hydroquinone
causes skin
irritation and
dermatitis.

Voluntary
measures:
Other

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Cosmetic Products
Regulation.

OECD Portal
Category:
53000000  Beauty /
Personal Care /
Hygiene
Description: Skin
lighting body lotion,
strong bleaching
treatment, contained
in 500ml bottle,
16.80 fl.oz.
Country of origin:
Unknown

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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risk
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Consumer
products

15
A12/1823/14

France

Category: Toys

Chemical

Product: Fancy
dress hat

The transparent
plastic of the eyes
contains 1.2% by
weight of di(2
ethylhexyl)phthalate
(DEHP). This
phthalate may harm
the health of
children, causing
possible damage of
the reproductive
system.

Brand: Unknown
Name: Ladybird Hat
(Chapeau Feutrine
Coccinelle)
Type/number of
model: 551
(ladybird hat);
Batch
number/Barcode:
BD/13142  EAN
3340150005515
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users

According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates
DEHP, DBP and
BBP are prohibited
in all toys and
childcare articles.

Description: Felt hat
representing a
ladybird. There are
plastic eyes glued to
the hat and an
elastic band which
serves as a chin
strap. The fancy
dress hat exists also
in the shape of other
animals: a pig, a
tiger, a monkey, a
cat and a bee.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

16
A12/1824/14

France

Category: Toys

Chemical

Product: Inflatable
hammer

The product
contains 0.34% by
weight of di(2
ethylhexyl)phthalate

Brand: Monoprix

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Name: Boum!
Boum!
Type/number of
model: Ref.n°.:
12904 MX
Batch
number/Barcode:
Lot.n°: 1433 EAN: 3
350033117983
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games

(DEHP). This
phthalate may harm
the health of
children, causing
possible damage of
the reproductive
system.

Recall of the
product from
end users

According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates
DEHP, DBP and
BBP are prohibited
in all toys and
childcare articles.

Description: 56 cm
inflatable hammer.
Packaging: sealed
plastic bag.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

17
A12/1825/14

Latvia

Category: Toys

Choking

Product: Toy puzzle
mat

Small parts can be
easily detached
from the puzzle mat
and swallowed by
small children,
causing choking.

Brand: Unknown
Name: EVA puzzle
mat
Type/number of
model: Item No.:JC
678A4
Batch
number/Barcode:
6950010773606

Voluntary
measures:
Destruction of
the product

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and with the
relevant European
standard EN 71.

OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games
Description: Puzzle
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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packed in a
transparent bag with
a coloured label
inside. Foam jigsaw
pieces with liftout
elements in shape of
animals in various
colours.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

18
A12/1826/14

Spain

Category: Toys

Chemical

Product: Plastic Doll

The plastic material
of the dolls contain
bis(2ethylhexyl)
phthalate (DEHP)
(measured value:
up to 25 % by
weight). This
phthalate may harm
the health of
children, causing
possible damage of
the reproductive
system.

Brand: SAMEFA
Name: 1. Mermaid
2.The Mini Mermaid
Type/number of
model:
REFERENCE: 3661
(manufacturer's ref.
31444W) and 4219
(manufacturer's ref.
532).
Batch
number/Barcode:
8435114936617
and
8435114942199
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border

According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates
DEHP, DBP and
BBP are prohibited
in all toys and
childcare articles.

Description: There
are two different
references: 1.
Mermaid doll with
accessories, in
blister packaging,
reference 3661
(manufacturer's ref.
31444W) and 2.
"The mini Mermaids"
mermaid dolls (one
large and one
small), reference
4219
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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(manufacturer's ref.
532). Packaging:
blister.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

19
A12/1827/14

Spain

Category: Toys
Product: Toy ducks
Brand: JAC
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: Ref
99122900  (C727)
Batch
number/Barcode:
8525240229094
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games
Description: Family
of four toy ducks for
bath. The product
bears a label
containing the
details of the
importer, the CE
mark, the reference,
the bar code, and a
warning that the toy
is not recommended
for children under 3
years of age.
Country of origin:
China

Choking,
Chemical
The plug in the
bottom can easily
come off. If small
children put it in the
mouth, it can
obstruct the
airways.

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 711.
Furthermore, the
plastic material of
the ducks contains
bis(2ethylhexyl)
phthalate (DEHP)
(measured value:
20 % by weight).
This phthalate may
harm the health of
children, causing
possible damage of
the reproductive
system.
According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates
DEHP, DBP and
BBP are prohibited
in all toys and
childcare articles.

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Consumer
products

20
A12/1828/14

The
Netherlands

Category: Childcare
articles and
children's equipment
Product: Soother
Brand: Bibi
Name: Swiss
Soother.Nuggi
Type/number of
model: Excellence,
New

Choking
The tip of the
soother may detach
from the soother
shield during use
which could lead to
choking.

Compulsory
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 1400
2.

Batch
number/Barcode:
All New generation
soothers
OECD Portal
Category:
54000000  Baby
Care
Description:
Soother is in a
cardboard
packaging with an
transparent window.
Country of origin:
Switzerland

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

21
A12/1829/14

Hungary

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Girls’
shorts

Injuries
The drawstrings in
the waist area and
the ones hanging
below the lower
hem of the garment

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Brand: Arino
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: 1. model:
AR811; 2. model:
ZF58
Batch
number/Barcode: 1.
2007111018113; 2.
2007111010582

may become
trapped during
various activities of
a child, causing
injuries.

product from
end users

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: 1.
White shorts for girls,
decorated with
colourful stars. 2.
White shorts for girls,
decorated with
colourful flowers.
The shorts are
designed with
drawstrings in the
waist area as well as
in the lower hem.
Size: 98, 98, 104,
110, 116, 122
Country of origin:
Unknown

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

22
A12/1830/14

Hungary

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Girls'
shorts
Brand: Cactus
Clone
Name: Disney
Winnie the Pooh
Type/number of
model: DISP
GSK7495

Injuries
The unattached
drawstrings in the
waist area can
become trapped
during various
activities of the
child, causing
injuries.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

Batch
number/Barcode:
4893940078842
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: Girls'
shorts in white or
pink colours. The
waistband of the
trousers includes an
unattached
drawstring with
knotted ends. The
trousers are
decorated with
Winnie the Pooh.
Size: 92110.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

23
A12/1831/14

Hungary

Category: Electrical
appliances and
equipment
Product:
Submersible pump
Brand: Straus
Austria
Name: Masking
Vibration Pump
Type/number of
model: ST/VBP
2002AM
Batch
number/Barcode: 1
913221 620010;
year of
production:2013.
OECD Portal
Category:
78000000 
Electrical Supplies

Electric shock
The product is not
earthed: the mains
supply cable does
not have an earth
conductor. The
mains plug is not
protected against
moisture
penetration. As a
consequence, the
product poses a risk
of electric shock for
the user.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Low Voltage
Directive and the
relevant European
standard EN 60335.

Description:
Submersible water
pump with a metal
casing. Technical
parameters: 230V
50Hz, 1050L/h,
nominal power:
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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200W. Packaging:
colourful cardboard
box.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

24
A12/1832/14

Hungary

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Children’s
trousers
Brand: HONG
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: KH44

Injuries
The unattached
drawstrings in the
waist area can lead
to injuries.
The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown
OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: Blue
leisure trousers for
children decorated
with colorful stripes
and inscriptions. The
waistband of the
trousers includes an
unattached
drawstring with free
ends. Size: 134152
Country of origin:
China

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Consumer
products

25
A12/1833/14

Greece

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Boys’
clothing set
Brand: EMPORIO
88
Name: Emporio
junior
Type/number of
model: Article No.:
102 TE116, TUTA
GIACCA
CAPPUCCIO BABY
Batch
number/Barcode: 8
028715 517868

Strangulation
The product has
drawstrings with
free ends in the
neck area which are
too long and may
become trapped
during various
activities of the child
or could be
wrapped around the
neck causing
strangulation.

Voluntary
measures:
Corrective
measures
Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

OECD Portal
Category: Clothing
Description: Boy’s
clothing set
consisting of a pair
of blue leisure
trousers and a grey
whiteblue
sweatshirt with a
white hood with blue
drawstrings. The
sweatshirt is
decorated with the
inscription
“EMPORIO 88” and
a red smiling face
and bears paper
and textile labels.
Size: 4Α (4 years).
Country of origin:
Italy

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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risk

Rapex Notification System

Consumer
products

26
A12/1834/14

Greece

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Boys’
clothing set
Brand: SG Street
Gang
Name: Teens
Boomer
Type/number of
model: Article No.:
SG1877, Maglia
Junior
Batch
number/Barcode: 8
300557 086819

Strangulation
The product has
drawstrings with
free ends in the
neck area which are
too long and may
become trapped
during various
activities of a child,
they could be
wrapped around the
neck causing
strangulation.

Voluntary
measures:
Corrective
measures
Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: Boy’s
clothing set
consisting of a pair
of grey with red
stripes on the side
leisure trousers and
a greyred
sweatshirt with a
hood bearing grey
drawstrings with free
ends. The sweatshirt
is decorated with the
inscription “STREET
GANG” and an “S”
symbol (all in white)
and bears paper
and textile labels.
Size: 34 (8 years).
Country of origin:
China

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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risk

Rapex Notification System

Consumer
products

27
A12/1835/14

United
Kingdom

Category: Motor
vehicles
Product: Motorcycle
Brand: Triumph
Name: Thunderbird,
Tiger 800,
Bonneville,
Thruxton, America,
Scrambler, Rocket
III, Speedmaster

Injuries
The Engine Control
Unit (ECU) may fail.
This may cause the
engine to lose
driving force and
momentum.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users

Type/number of
model: Thunderbird
and Thunderbird
Storm (ABS),
Tiger 800 and
800XC (ABS),
Thruxton,
Bonneville and
Bonneville T100,
America,
Rocket III Touring
and Rocket III
Roadmaster (ABS),
Speedmaster
Batch
number/Barcode:
Production dates:
6/2/14  7/8/14.
OECD Portal
Category:
77000000 
Automotive
Description:
Motorcycle
Country of origin:
Thailand
No pictures are
available
Serious
risk

Consumer
products

28
A12/1836/14

Latvia

Category: Toys

Choking

Product: Battery
operated toy 

The product
contains small parts

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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airplane
Brand: Unknown
Name: Cartoon
Airplane  Aviator
Type/number of
model: SG2278
Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games

(the pilot figure with
a spherical head)
that can be
swallowed by small
children and get
stuck in the larynx,
causing choking.

border,
Destruction of
the product

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 711.

Description: Battery
operated toy
airplane on wheels
with aviator, with
light and music
functions. Packed in
cardboard box with
a transparent
window.
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

29
A12/1837/14

Latvia

Category: Toys

Chemical

Product: Plastic
pony

The product
contains di
isononylphthalate
(DINP) (measured
value: 6.74% by
weight).

Brand: Unknown
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: 2657A02
Batch
number/Barcode:
5901353059033
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games

Voluntary
measures:
Destruction of
the product

According to the
REACH Regulation
the phthalates
DINP, DNOP and
DIDP are prohibited
in toys or childcare
articles that can be
placed in the mouth
by children.

Description: Plastic
pony in white colour
with pink mane.
Country of origin:
China
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Serious
risk

Rapex Notification System

Consumer
products

30
A12/1838/14

Greece

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Girls’ bikini
Brand: ELINAL
Name: Triangle
Type/number of
model: Code:
1135688, item No:
29143400
Batch
number/Barcode:
5204239336755

Injuries
The product has
functional cords in
the waist area
which are too long
and may become
trapped during
various activities,
forcing the child to
fall and causing
injuries.
The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN 14682.

Voluntary
measures:
Correctives
measures
Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures

OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: Girls’
multicoloured bikini.
The bottom part
bears two pairs of
functional cords in
each side (length:
26cm). Sizes: 014
years.
Country of origin:
Greece

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

31
A12/1839/14

France

Category:
Machinery
Product: Trolley
jack
Brand: Einhell
Name:
Rangierwagenheber
Type/number of
model: BTTJ 2000/
ref. 2011775

Injuries
The trolley jack is
not strong enough
and can deform
under load if it is
used on a slightly
irregular or uneven
surface. This may
lead to the load
falling, causing
injuries to the user
or someone nearby.

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Batch
number/Barcode:
2014/05/EFR2717
OECD Portal
Category:
82000000  Tools /
Equipment  Power

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Machinery Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 1494.

Description: Two
tonne trolley jack,
blue
Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products

32
A12/1840/14

Bulgaria

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items
Product: Girls' bikini
Brand: Yaqi
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: Unknown
Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown
OECD Portal
Category:
67000000  Clothing
Description: Girls'
bikini, intended for
small children up to
7 years of age, in
yellow and blue
colours. The top has
been designed and
produced with
functional cords with
free ends intended
to be tied at the back
in the neck area.

Injuries,
Strangulation
The product poses
a risk of
strangulation and
injuries due to the
presence of
functional cords and
drawstrings that are
tied at the back of
bikini. It also poses
a risk of injuries due
to the presence of
functional cords at
the waist area.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market

The product does
not comply with the
relevant European
standard EN14682.

Country of origin:
China

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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risk
level

Rapex Notification System

Consumer
products

33
A11/0098/14

United
Kingdom

Category: Toys

Choking

Product: Ballerina
soft doll

The seams of the
doll can come apart
exposing the foam
neck support from
which pieces could
be torn or bitten off
to form small parts.
The strips of velcro
hook and sequins
on the doll can
detach forming
small parts that
pose a choking risk
to young children.

Brand: You & Me
Name: Dance With
Me Ballerina
Type/number of
model: 5F60130 /
5F5F5BA
Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games
Description: Plush
ballerina doll with
elastic straps that
slip over the child's
shoe to dance with
doll. Doll sold with a
swing tag.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 711.

Country of origin:
China

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131
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Other
risk
level

Rapex Notification System

Consumer
products

34
A11/0099/14

United
Kingdom

Category: Toys

Choking

Product: Soft toy

Young children
could remove the
plastic ball covering
the stomach of the
toy and access the
fibrous material
used to stuff the toy
and put it into the
mouth. The fibrous
stuffing can get
caught in the child's
larynx and block the
respiratory tracts.

Brand: Novelty
Name: Monster
Mash
Type/number of
model: Unknown
Batch
number/Barcode:
Barcode:
794080257934
OECD Portal
Category:
86000000  Toys /
Games
Description:
Monster Mash soft
filled toys with
keyring attachment
(approx 18cm tall), 6
different types
available. No known
packaging  toys
made available in
arcade prize
machines.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Toy Safety Directive
and the relevant
European standard
EN 711.

Country of origin:
United States

Other
risk
level

Consumer
products

35
A11/0100/14

France

Category: Electrical
appliances and
equipment
Product: Mini
electric oven
Brand: Domeos
Name: Four
Type/number of
model: Model
TY451CL –
OV14DOM
Batch
number/Barcode:
Series 143200659

Burns
The temperature of
the surfaces of the
outer walls of the
oven is too high.
Users could
consequently be
burnt from contact
with the outer walls
of the oven.

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Low Voltage
Directive and the
relevant European
standard EN 60335.

OECD Portal
Category:
72000000  Home
Appliances
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131

26/27

22/11/2014

Rapex Notification System

Description: Mini
electric oven. Class
1, 45L, 2000W
Country of origin:
China

Other
risk
level

Consumer
products

36
A11/0101/14

Hungary

Category: Electrical
appliances and
equipment
Product: Voltage
tester
Brand: Stanley
Name: Unknown
Type/number of
model: Typ 140 (on
the product), 066
119 (on the
packaging)
Batch
number/Barcode: 3
253560 661199

Electric shock
The protection rim
on the handle is too
small. As a result,
the user could
accidentally touch
the live metal tip
during normal use.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market

The product does
not comply with the
requirements of the
Low Voltage
Directive and the
relevant European
standard EN 61243.

OECD Portal
Category:
78000000 
Electrical Supplies
Description:
Voltage tester
supplied in a black
plastic holder with a
hang tab.
Country of origin:
Belgium

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1131

27/27

